
  

  

Dear Neighbor, 

 

 

In 2018 Missouri voters statewide voted to legalize medicinal 

marijuana by a margin of 65.6%.  This November Missouri 

voters will have a chance to also legalize 

recreational marijuana.   

 

On August 9th, Secretary of State Jay Ashcroft certified an 

initiative petition placing what will be listed as Amendment 

3 on the November 8th ballot to legalize 

recreational marijuana.  

 

If Amendment 3 passes, not only will it legalize recreational 

marijuana use for persons 21 and older, it also will provide for 

the regulation and licensing of marijuana producers and 

retailers, authorize the expungement of records of those 

convicted of certain low level marijuana offenses and impose a 

6% tax on marijuana sales. 

  

See more details in today’s Weekly Capitol Update below. 

  

Here locally, there will be a Rivalry Renewed flag football 

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=d5d1e3d986&e=a249ae3ec5


game at 3 p.m. Saturday, September 20, between alumni of 

Ruskin and Hickman Mills high schools at the Hickman-

Mills School District stadium located at Ruskin High 

School.  Please come by and show your support and wish 

both us Cougars and Eagles luck.  

  

See the flyer below for more details.   
 

 

 

Now that session is over, this is the perfect time to start 

looking into what bills or legislative priorities I can spearhead 

in next year's legislative session.  If you have any suggestions 

on what those could be, please respond back to this email.  
  

 

Here are my committee appointments: 

 

Crime Prevention 

Elementary & Secondary Education 

General Laws 

Joint Committee on Legislative Research 

Special Committee on Urban Issues 

Special Committee on Public Policy: Ranking Minority 

Member 

 

Email is probably the best way to reach my office.  If you are 

unable to quickly reach me, you can contact my legislative 

aide Rachael Cunningham at 

Rachael.Cunningham@house.mo.gov. 
  

Please scroll down to read about other state government 

matters and important upcoming local events.  

mailto:Kaylee.Bauer@house.mo.gov


 

Feel free to forward this newsletter to your friends and family 

who might want to know the latest news about what is 

happening in state government and about important local 

events. Be safe and God bless. 
 
 
Yours in Service, 
Mark A. Sharp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

  



  

  

Last week I had the opportunity to help the Missouri 

legislative team beat the Illinois legislative team in a bi-

state softball game that was held at Busch Stadium, the 

home of the St. Louis Cardinals.  It was nice seeing 

members on both sides of the aisle work together, and I 

look forward to continuing that next session.  
  

  

  

  

  

  



 

WEEKLY CAPITOL UPDATE 

Monday, August 15th, 2022 

  

  

LEGALIZING MARIJUANA USE ON NOV. BALLOT 

  

Missouri voters this fall will decide whether to legalize 

recreational marijuana use after Secretary of State Jay Ashcroft 

on Aug. 9 certified an initiative petition placing the measure on 

the Nov. 8 statewide ballot. 

  

A separate initiative seeking to establish “ranked choice 

voting” for state and congressional elections failed to qualify. 

  

The marijuana measure will appear on the ballot as 

Amendment 3. In addition to legalizing recreational 

marijuana use for those age 21 and older, it also would 

provide for the regulation and licensing of marijuana 

producers and retailers, authorize the expungement of 

records of those convicted of certain low level marijuana 

offenses and impose a 6% tax on marijuana sales. 

  

With 65.6% support, Missouri voters amended the state 

constitution in 2018 to legalize marijuana use for medicinal 

purposes. Amendment 3 is backed by the same group 

responsible for the prior amendment and would grant those 

holding licenses to produce or sell medical marijuana 

preference in receiving licenses for recreational production and 

sales. 

  

To qualify for the ballot, an initiative petition proposing a 



constitutional amendment must have valid signatures from 

roughly 172,000 registered Missouri voters, as well as meet 

minimum signature requirements in at least six of Missouri’s 

eight congressional districts. Amendment 3 had 214,535 valid 

signatures and enough valid signatures in six congressional 

districts. 

  

The failed elections measure sought to establish “ranked-

choice voting” when electing candidates for the state 

legislature, statewide executive branch offices or Congress. 

Such a system would allow Missourians to vote for multiple 

candidates for a particular office, ranked in order of 

preference. If no candidate got a majority on the initial 

count, the votes of the lowest performing candidates would 

be redistributed to the remaining candidates until a winner 

emerged. 

  

Ashcroft’s verification process concluded supporters submitted 

only 159,560 valid signatures and failed to get enough valid 

signatures in any congressional district. 

  

  

COURT NIXES SOLAR ENERGY TAX EXEMPTION 

  

The Missouri Supreme Court on Aug. 9 unanimously ruled a 

state law unconstitutional that purported to exempt certain 

solar energy systems from state, county or local taxes. 

  

The case arose from a tax dispute between the Greene 

County assessor and Springfield Solar 1, a solar energy 

company. The assessor began assessing the equipment 

owned by the company for property taxes in 2017. The 



company challenged the assessment, citing a state law that 

exempts “solar energy systems not held for resale” from 

taxation “for state, county or local purposes.” 

  

The assessor countered that the Missouri Constitution only 

empowers the legislature to grant tax exemptions for 

categories of property specifically named in the constitution 

and expressly states that exemptions for unnamed categories of 

property “shall be void.” Although a Greene County judge 

sided with the company, the Supreme Court overruled his 

decision on appeal. 

  

“Because the Missouri Constitution does not grant the 

legislature the power to exempt ‘solar energy systems not 

held for resale’ from taxation, (the law) is 

unconstitutional,” Judge Mary Rhodes Russell wrote for 

the court. 

  

The case is Greene County Assessor Brent Johnson v. 

Springfield Solar 1, LLC. 

  

  

FEDS ACT TO REDUCE MEDICAID WAIT TIMES 

  

The federal government has intervened to help Missouri’s 

Medicaid program reduce wait times for applicants seeking 

health care coverage, the St. Louis Post-Dispatch reported on 

Aug. 10. 

  

Under federal guidelines, wait times shouldn’t exceed 45 

days but instead have surpassed 100 days in Missouri. 

  



The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services on July 11 

approved a plan to assist Missouri in lowering application wait 

times, the paper reported. The plan sets a goal of achieving the 

federal standards by Sept. 30. The state could face federal 

sanctions if it misses the deadline, according to the paper. 

  
  

  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

 
 

  



  

  

  



  

  

  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  



  

 



  

  

  



 

 

 

 

South KC Food Pantries 

 

South Kansas City is fortunate to have several food pantries to help 

less-fortunate residents have enough healthy food to eat.  These 

include: 

 

Community Assistance Council, 10901 Blue Ridge Blvd. on the 

north end of the Ruskin High School campus, from 9 a.m. to 2:30 
p.m. Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  Persons should call 

816-763-3277, ext. 100, or email info@cackc.org for appointments or 

questions. 

 

Red Bridge Area Food Pantry, 100 W. Red Bridge Rd. in the First Baptist Church of Kansas 

City, from 10 a.m. to noon on the third Saturday each month.  Persons must call 913-313-0250 for 

appointments by the prior Wednesday. 

 

Harvesters (the community food network) brings the semi-truck that serves as its mobile food 

pantry to seven sites in south Kansas City monthly to distribute fresh produce and other healthy 

food to families in need.  The sites are: 

 

Center School District, 8701 Holmes Rd., from 9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. as long as food is left on the 

first Saturday of the month.  Persons should drive through the bus parking lot to the district 

warehouse.  The event is sponsored by Three Trails Community church in partnership with the 

Center School District.  

 

Center District Warehouse,  8701 Holmes Rd., from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. the second Friday of 

each month. Persons should go to the entrance to the Center Administrative Office and drive 

through the bus parking lot to the warehouse where volunteers will load the food. Persons should 

take the Troost Ave exit. The event is sponsored by the Center Education Foundation in 

partnership with the Center School District. 

 

Evangel Church, 1414 E. 103rd St., from 7 to 8:30 a.m. the second Saturday of the month.  Persons 

may remain in their vehicles, and food will be brought to them. 

 

mailto:info@cackc.org


United Believers Community Church, 5600 E. 112th Terr., with vehicles lining up at 8:30 a.m. 

and contactless food distribution running from 9  to 11 a.m. the third Wednesday of the month.  

 

Ruskin High School, 7000 E. 111th St., from 4 to 5:30 p.m. the third Thursday of the 

month.  Vehicles should line up on Ruskin Way on the east side of the school, and staff and 

students will load the food when vehicles reach the school.   

 

Colonial Presbyterian Church, 9500 Wornall Rd., with registration beginning at 8 a.m. and food 

distribution running from about 8:30 to 10 a.m. on the third Saturday of the month.  Families are 

asked to bring two cardboard boxes for volunteers to put the food in. 

 

Red Bridge United Methodist Church, 636 E. 117th St., from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. on the fourth 

Friday of the month in the church parking lot. 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  
 

State Representative Mark A. Sharp 

Missouri House of Representatives 

Room 102-BA 

201 W Capitol Ave 

Jefferson City, Mo 65101 

Phone  

573-751-9469 

Email 

mark.sharp@house.mo.gov 

Please don't hesitate to contact me 

with any feedback, questions or ideas! 
 

  

 

 

mailto:mark.sharp@house.mo.gov
https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=2122e739ec&e=a249ae3ec5

